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We welcome the distinguished delegation of Zambia and thanks them for their commitment to the UPR process. 

We welcome the accession to the Convention on the Prevention of the Crime of Genocide and call on Zambia to consider ratifying remaining core human rights instruments.

While we acknowledge actions taken towards achieving the universal health coverage, including through the national health strategic plan 2022-26, many challenges persist, particularly in addressing the root causes of neonatal and child under 5 mortality rates which remained high. We encourage Zambia to increase its efforts to improve quality of basic health care for all children.
Montenegro recommends to Zambia: 
1. To undertake effective measures to combat violence against women;
2. To strengthen measures to reduce child poverty, including by developing a comprehensive social protection program with adequate domestic funding;
We wish Zambia a successful UPR review.

Thank you. 
